

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

20 May 2020 commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Friday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed
Reopening November
2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

19th May and 2nd June

your Shire News

MEMORIAL PARK REDEVELOPMENT

The Shire has the opportunity to apply for grant funding for a project that has an economic benefit to the town. Council has carefully considered a number of projects that represent the most likely opportunity to secure grant funding, and are now calling for comment on the draft concept plan for the re-development of Memorial Park.



This project was chosen due to the specific alignment with grant outcomes and the positive impact increased activation of the park would have on local businesses. Detailed information is attached to the Shire News, along with your opportunity for comment.

COVID-19 Phase 2 Restrictions

Social distancing, good hygiene and the 4 square metre rule apply to all activities.

Public Gatherings Indoor and outdoor non-work gatherings of up to 20 people weddings and funerals up to 20 people inside or 30 outside.

Dining Out Cafés and restaurants with meal service, including within pubs, bars, clubs, hotels and casino up to 20 patrons.

Return to Work Western Australians are encouraged to return to work, unless they are unwell or vulnerable.

Regional Travel Restrictions relaxed, with travel allowed:

- between South West, Great Southern, Wheatbelt and Perth-Peel regions
- between Mid-West, Gascoyne and Pilbara regions (excluding the biosecurity zone)
- within Goldfields-Esperance region (excluding the biosecurity zone)
- within Kimberley Local Government areas (the Commonwealth's biosecurity zone remains in place)

Travel exemptions are still required to enter WA and travel between the 4 regions.

Fitness and Recreation Non-contact community sports up to 20 people, outdoor or indoor fitness classes with minimal shared equipment, up to 20 people public pools (1 indoor and 1 outdoor) permitted to open under strict rules and up to 20 patrons per pool.

Community Facilities places of worship, community facilities and libraries permitted to reopen up to 20 patrons.

Advice for Business Businesses across Western Australia need to comply with conditions outlined in the COVID Safety Guidelines and prepare a COVID Safety Plan before they re-open, to protect staff and customers.

More information https://www.wa.gov.au/



your Shire News

CAPTURE PINGELLY COMPETITION

The Shire of Pingelly invites photographers of all ages to enter their photos which capture the natural sites, built form or people that make Pingelly an amazing place to live, work and play. The winning entries will be used to promote Pingelly.

For more information, see the flyer attached to this week's Shire News.



MAY COUNCIL MEETING

The next Council meeting is on Wednesday 20 May. Due to the continuing COVID-19 restrictions, public questions can be emailed to admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au by 12pm on the day of the meeting. Any questions submitted will be read at the meeting and answered by the appropriate officer or Councillor.

GRANT FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES

Community Grant Scheme provides financial assistance to community groups to build an engaged and vibrant community that delivers benefits to the local community and the local economy. Round 1 applications close 25 June 2020.

Innovation Grant Scheme - to support local business initiatives and community services being delivered in response to needs arising from the COVID-19 pandemic. Applications are being accepted on an ongoing basis until the funding pool is exhausted.

Visit the Shire's website to download the Grant Guidelines and Application Forms. To discuss your project's eligibility or any aspect of your application speak with Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au

COUNCIL DINNER CATERING

The Shire of Pingelly is seeking applications from local community groups or clubs to cater for the upcoming financial year Council Meeting dinners held on the third Wednesday of each month excluding December (the second Wednesday) and January (no meeting).

Those interested in applying are encouraged to submit their expression of interest in writing to the Shire by Friday 5 June 2020. To register your interest or for more information please contact Lisa Boddy, Executive Assistant, on 9887 1066 or ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au.

NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK





0427 944 456

National Volunteer Week is an annual celebration to acknowledge the generous contribution of our volunteers. Unfortunately, due to restrictions on social gatherings, the Celebration Morning Tea was cancelled, but the Shire wishes to extend a thankyou to our local people who contribute their time and expertise to deliver essential services and shape a stronger, healthier and happier Pingelly.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on
Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney:
(Shire President)
Cr David Freehai

Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings : 0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President) Cr Bryan Hotham:

Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0417 05 386

O477 004 157

O477 004 157

O499 795 792

O417 953 386